Scott County Board of Supervisors July 20, 2021 8:00 a.m.

The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to adjournment with Maxwell, Beck, Croken, Kinzer and Knobbe present. Due to social distancing concerns relating to COVID19, Supervisors and staff were spaced apart during the meeting with some staff participating electronically.

Miranda Swafford, Executive Director of the Mississippi Valley Workforce Development Board, reviewed system transformation, committees, program and Board highlights and program year 2021 goals for the Mississippi Valley Workforce Area.

Mahesh Sharma, County Administrator, reviewed a Memorandum of Understanding between United Way Quad Cities, City of Davenport, City of Bettendorf and Scott County to establish the Youth Assessment Program - Community Model as an effective approach to diversion and prevention. He said the Scott County share is a five year total not to exceed \$700,000.

Sarah Ott, Chief Strategy Officer for the City of Davenport, also reviewed the agreement and the community based program.

Jeremy Kaiser, JDC Director, said he is in support of the program and said this is the culmination of three years of work.

Mary Thee, Human Resources Director, reviewed the hiring of Ashley Jahns for the position of Legal Secretary in the County Attorney's Office at the entry level rate and the hiring of Christopher Logan for the position of PT Bailiff in the Sheriff's Office at the entry level rate.

Lori Elam, Community Services Director, reviewed the FY22 County Agreement with the Center for Alcohol & Drug Services, Inc. (CADS) for a total of \$648,331.

Sharma said the point of contact for this contract was previously the Health Department and is now the Community Services Department.

Sam Samara, IT Network Infrastructure Manager, reviewed the purchase of Cisco network equipment and professional services from ConvergeOne in the amount of \$1,390,970.05.

Samara also reviewed an IT research and advisory membership services agreement with InfoTech Research Group in the amount of \$26,600.

Ray Weiser, IT GIS Manager, reviewed a web site hosting subscription with Acquia in the amount of \$54,000 for three years of service to be paid in equal installments of \$18,000 over the next three years.

Mahesh Sharma reviewed a resolution of support for and the endorsement of the Quad Cities Chamber application to the U.S. Small Business Administration for the Community Navigator Pilot Program.

Ayes.	Moved by Croken, seconded by Kinzer at 9:05 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All	
		Ken Beck, Chair of the Board Scott County Board of Supervisors
ATTE	ST: Kerri Tompkins Scott County Auditor	

A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings.